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988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline 
• Call or Text or Chat the 988 Suicide & Crisis 

Lifeline 

988. Hours are available 24/7 and the cost is 
free. 

• OR 

Text HOME to 741741 to reach a trained Crisis 
Counselor through Crisis Text Line, a global 
not-for-profit organization. Free, 24/7, 
confidential. 

 



 

  



 

  

                                 

                                                                   
                                                
 
 
 

                                  
 

Commander’s Newsletter Input – April 2025 
 
Happy Month and welcome to Spring!! The Defense Department and every military service 
celebrates military children during the month of April. There are more than 1.6 million military 
children who face many challenges and unique experiences as a result of their parents’ service. 
While military members serve around the world, we often forget the challenges faced by their 
military children. Military families move on average every two to three years, impacting military 
children through changing schools and support networks. Each April, the Department of Defense 
joins national, state, and local government, schools, military serving organizations like the American 
Legion, companies, and private citizens in celebrating military children and the sacrifices they make. 
In our family, our daughters moved a lot and felt the stress of new schools and making new friends. 
Our oldest daughter went to four different high schools. Our second daughter went to three and 
our last two went to two high schools each. Talk about turmoil in their lives! But honestly, it made 
them stronger and self-sufficient and all have successful lives as adults. So let us pause this month 
and celebrate the military children who serve with their parents around the world. Since its 
founding in 1919, The American Legion has been a staunch supporter of children and youth! At our 
Post, we support many local programs for children and youth that provide opportunities for growth 
and to plant the seeds of service to the Nation and community and respect for our flag. We support 
Boys and Girls State, Cadet Patrol, Lil’ Hogs Youth Football program, our local High School Junior 
ROTC battalion, college and trade school scholarships, various programs for Hurricane Deck 
Elementary School, and a host of other programs in our community. Thank you for your support of 
these programs and the children and youth in our communities. You truly make a difference in the 
lives of these children and their families!! We have a lot of great things going on at the Post…please 
come out and support us!! 
 
God Bless you, God Bless our Veterans and their families, and may God Bless the United States of 
America!! 
 
John Seward 
Commander 
Zack Wheat American Legion Post 624 
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Auxiliary President Input – April 2025 
 

Spring appears to have sprung! I am already seeing the daffodils that bring such a bright smile 
to my face! The trees are budding and the birds and critters of the woods are all moving about.  
I love Spring almost as much as Fall. My windows and doors are open and the fresh air is 
coming in! March ushered in our regular schedule at the Legion including some extra events of 
note. Grab & Go Grub has started on our meeting nights. Join us for dinner as you get ready for 
our monthly meetings. Wing Night! The first Wednesday of the month was a huge success and 
as one customer said, “They were the best wings we have ever had!” Thanks to Becca for the 
new seasoning and Tom Slinkard for the perfect fry! St. Patrick’s dinner on the 14th followed by 
the Pub Crawl on the 15th got us celebrating St. Patrick’s Day in style! Thanks to the Fender 
Benders for adding just the right touch of music to the event!! The Legion Birthday Dinner 
brought us all together to celebrate our common goal – supporting Veterans!! Thanks to all the 
entities for doing just that. April includes a full month of activities. Our Silent Auction and 
associated game is the 12th of April. Of course we are taking donations! Come out and join in 
the fun! The Auxiliary Game Day continues on the 1st and 3rd Mondays of the month at 1:30pm. 
Games at the Legion continue on Thursday and Friday evenings. 
See you at the Post!! 
 
Lisa Seward 
Auxiliary President, Post 624 
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                                         ALR Newsletter Input April 2025 
 
 
 
 

Hey All, 
 
That pesky groundhog didn't do us any favors this year. It was so coooold. Hopefully 
spring is right around the corner with some beautiful riding weather.  We are still in the 
planning stages of the 2025 ROMP at the Ozarks. This is a National ALR event and we 
hope to have the ability to show off our wonderful post. Volunteers are always welcome to 
set the stage for a memorable event. If you would like to help out, please attend one of 
our meetings which are at 5pm just before the general meeting the first Tuesday of the 
month.  Riders will have their next meeting April 9th at 630 pm 
 
Stay warm and stay safe 
 
Tiffany Fox 
ALR Director  
Chapter 624 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                          

                                                         

                                                                                     SAL Newsletter Input       

                                                                                           

 

March will be a busy month for the SAL. April 2th is meeting night. April 9th will be our 

next meal for SAL. We will be serving tenderloin dinner. Show Me the Money starts on 

April 3rd and our last Turkey Shoot will be on April 6th. We have started Queen of Hearts 

every Friday, please come in and support this cool new way of supporting the Legion. 

Hope to see all our members this coming month. 

  Paul Henderson  
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NO VETERAN LEFT BEHIND 
 

Cmdr.: Commander@lakelegion.com 

Adjutant: adjutant@lakelegion.com 

1st Vice: 1stvice@lakelegion.com 

PR: pr@lakelegion.com 

3rd Vice: stefanie@lakelegion.com 

Auxiliary: auxiliary@lakelegion.com 

SAL: sal@lakelegion.com 

ALR: alr@lakelegion.com 

 

 

WEBSITE: LAKELEGION.COM 

The American Legion Zack Wheat Post 624 
P.O. Box 61, 852 American Legion Road 
Sunrise Beach Missouri 65079 
Phone # 573-374-6091, lakelegion.com 

 

 
                                                                              LEGION OFFICERS

Commander John Seward 573-480-0329 Judge Advocate Karl Wendell 904-263-0501

1st Vice Jamie Slinkard 573-578-6481 Chaplain Ted Cone 573-480-2854

2nd Vice Historian Karen Wendell 904-364-8863

3rd Vice Stefanie Lowes 254-228-3617 Service Officer Brian Smith 816-392-8788

Adjutant Austin Teel 573-280-7585 Sgt-at Arms Rebecca Deuel 254-702-2370

Finance Officer Jon Hovey 573-216-2530 Asst. Sgt-at Arms Ray Lacroix 303-263-8592

Public Relation Elyse Smith 816-392-1828
                                                                        LEGION EXECUTIVE BOARD

Jim Morton 573-374-3013 Tom Boyce 573-723-0222

Tom Hohnecker 913-488-4580 Dale Hanke 402-660-0025

Austin Teel 573-280-7585
                                                           SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION OFFICERS

Commander Paul Hendersen 618-514-8202 Chaplain Matt Laughlin 573-746-0131

1st Vice John Smiley 303-419-8033 Finance Officer Tony Lumbardo 816-806-1103

2nd Vice Dave Young 816-668-6137 Sgt-at Arms Jim Morton 573-374-3013

Adjutant Rich Fischer 573-505-3055
                                                                      LEGION AUXILIARY  OFFICERS

President Lisa Seward 573-480-6656 Chaplain Shirley Dull 573-374-1912

1st Vice Betty Hovey 573-216-2305 Historian Kay Arzola 573-789-8250

2nd Vice Christy Fischer 913-708-1760 Sgt-at Arms Tiffany Fox 417-531-2181

Secretary Cathy Blamy 314-307-0465 Asst. Sgt-at Arms Jane Boyce 573-286-8507

Treasurer Deborah Schnoebelen 573-216-1294

                                AUXILIARY EXECUTIVE BOARD                              COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005 Membership Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005

Donna Engelbert 573-216-4230 Fundraising Christy Fischer 913-708-1760

Sheila Spry 573-410-2775
                                                              AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS OFFICERS

Director Tiffany Fox 417-531-2181 Sgt.-at Arms Jack Littlepage 573-480-0463

Asst. Director John Seward 573-480-0329 Chaplain Ted Cone 573-480-2854

Secretary Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005 Judge Advocate Mike Koenigsman 402-740-7649

Treasurer Clara Clarke 573-480-2587 Road Captain Bill Meenan 417-350-3792

Historian Jo Rice 573-505-1375 Safety Ron Rice 573-502-9053

Merchandiser Penny Jost 636-222-8282


